MINUTES OF THE TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 18, 2006 AT THE BOARD OFFICE, 5676 RIVERDALE AVENUE

PRESENT James O'Reilly Damian McShane Anthony Creaney Thomas Giallurenzi AFFILIATION
CB #8 Committee Chair
CB #8
CB #8

Community Resident

Discussion regarding a letter from resident concerning the possibility that speed bumps be installed on Palisade Avenue near 230th Street and 232nd Street. The committee decided it is an enforcement issue involving speeding cars. Speed bumps are undesirable because it slows down emergency responders.

The T & T Committee received a letter from Department of Transportation regarding the traffic controls at the intersection of 227th Street and Independence Avenue. Based on all the data collected and taken into consideration all-way stop signs are unwarranted at this time.

Update on the 231st subway station upgrade. **See attached sheet.**

T & T Budget Priorities:

- 1) Reconstruct West 230th exit of Major Deegan
- 2) New sidewalk curbs on West 260th Street between Riverdale Avenue and Delafield Avenue
- 3) Replace signage on Henry Hudson Parkway to reduce size
- 4) Rehab of step street at West 230th between Heath and Kingsbridge Avenue

Respectfully submitted,

James O'Reilly Chairman Traffic & Transportation Committee

JOR/db